
 

 
 

SA-229 – High Pressure Water Jet Injury 
 

 

Report all incidents and near misses 

Please display on Safety Noticeboards and raise this matter at the next Toolbox Talk or Safety Meeting. 
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INCIDENT OVERVIEW 

An employee had finished using a high-pressure water jet in 
a sewer line and was winding the hose onto the hose reel. 
In the process of winding the hose, the employee went to 
remove the nozzle when a final stream of high-pressure 
water was discharged into the employee’s finger.  

 

Before winding the hose the employee had turned the water 
pump off using a remote unit, however had not followed 
manufacturer’s instructions and turned the ball valve off at 
the mini-reel to discharge any water pressure remaining in 
the line.  

 

The employee was immediately taken to hospital where his 
finger was cut to surgically remove water from the tissues in 
his finger. Additional surgery may be required and may 
result in partial amputation of the finger due to nerve 
damage from the high-pressure jet. 

 

 

 

 

WHAT CAN BE DONE DIFFERENTLY TO PREVENT A 
SIMILAR INCIDENT FROM OCCURRING?  

 

► Worksite should be kept immaculate at all times 
due to the potential for infection from 
wastewater operations. 

 

► Wherever possible, avoid putting parts of the 
body in the line of fire – even if it is just water. 

► Check the ball valve is ‘off’ and read the 
pressure gauge on the reel to make sure it is 
reading ‘0.0’ before detaching the nozzle. 

 

► Gloves and safety glasses were worn in this 
instance, and did provide some protection had 
the stream of water been directed at the face 
how\ever a face shield MUST be worn when 
operating this equipment. 

 

► Ensure personnel are trained specifically in 
operating equipment in accordance with 
manufacturer’s instructions. 

► Ensure personnel are using the equipment in 
accordance with the manufacturer’s instructions 
prior to authorising them to use it. 

 

► High Pressure Water Jet equipment is 
extremely dangerous and presents a significant 
risk if not used in a controlled manner 
(exposure pressure the same as swimming 3.4 
kms deep underwater!). Precautions must be 
taken at all times when operating this type of 
equipment. 

► Follow the manufacturer’s instruction AT ALL 
TIMES. 

For more information regarding this incident please contact:  

HSE Representative: Richard Aitken 

Contact Number: 0429 085 823 

Date of Issue: 23rd September 2020 

 


